

GLENVILLE STATE COLLEGE
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes

August 27th, 2020

- I. Liaison Rexroad swore in the new Executive Board.
- II. President Tarman called the meeting to order at 12:34pm.
- III. Public Comment
 - i. None
- IV. Roll call was taken by Parliamentarian Pelfrey.
- V. Swearing in of new members:
 - i. None
- VI. Review of last week's minutes:
 - i. None - due to the ending of the Spring '20 semester.
- VII. President's Report (Only the President may speak at this time)
 - i. President Tarman reported that there was a Board of Governors meeting at the start of August. There is not much to report from that meeting. We will be meeting again in August.
 - ii. She also mentioned that we will be continuing the monthly Meet and Confers with President Manchin. She is currently working on organizing a time and date for those meetings and has been asked that it be opened to all students. Those times and dates will be sent via email once they are set.
- VIII. Executive Reports:
 - i. Vice-President Barber: Nothing at this time.
 - ii. Parliamentarian Pelfrey asked that everyone spread the word about SGA to get more people to attend.
 - iii. Treasurer Hansen stated that our budget is \$6,000. At the next meeting, we will be giving out a proposed budget so that you can see where the money will potentially be spent.
 - iv. Secretary: *vacant*
 - v. Public Relations Officer Cochran mentioned that they are planning on restarting the recycling program. He is asking that we have student support so that we can make it better than it has been.
- IX. Committee Reports:
 - i. None - President Tarman is working on getting the list of committees that require students to be members of.
- X. Congressional Forum
 - i. Senator Preston asked if there would be recycling bins located in all the buildings because currently there are none in the Science Hall.
 - i. President Tarman mentioned that when COVID-19 became a thing, the recycling center downtown was taken away.
 - ii. Public Relations Officer Cochran stated that he is unsure as to why bins would have been removed from buildings. Most of everything is still being planned. They do hope to meet with the company in charge of recycled materials to figure out more information and hope to have drop off locations at various locations around campus.
- XI. Old Business:
 - i. None
- XII. New Business:
 - i. Secretary Position:

- i. President Tarman stated that the Secretary position on the Board is currently open. She will be completing the work for it until we find someone to fill the spot. She did ask that those interested preferably not be a freshman. If you are interested, please speak with her.
- ii. Homecoming Update:
 - i. President Tarman informed everyone that Homecoming has been pushed back to the Spring semester. Once dates and plans are finalized, she will be sure to inform the Senate. President Tarman noted that this will hopefully make planning events much easier since we aren't having to start planning things at the very start of the Fall semester.
- iii. Campus Updates:
 - i. President Tarman reminded and asked everyone to follow the rules surrounding campus. Please wear your mask and follow the arrows throughout the buildings.
 - ii. Vice-President Barber asked if there are supposed to be two (2) shuttles running.
 - i. Parliamentarian Pelfrey stated that there are two (2) running during a certain time [8am-4pm], but there are times when there is only one running during that time.
- iv. Activity Ideas:
 - i. President Tarman asked for suggestions for events that SGA should/could hold. The Board's big goal is to get people involved with SGA and be more active in the campus community.
 - i. Katelyn Miller mentioned that hosting something on campus versus going off-campus would have a better turnout.
 - ii. Liaison Rexroad stated that the pool party that Student Life hosted had a great turnout.
 - iii. President Tarman mentioned that the Board had talked about sponsoring events like Bingo, Paint Nights, and Karaoke.
 - a. Several present responded that those are popular events and would be a good idea.
 - iv. A movie night in the amphitheater was brought up.
 - a. Liaison Rexroad mentioned that movies are hard for us to put on. They are expensive because of the purchasing the license for a single movie. She also mentioned that they are working on seeing if a movie company/theater could come out and host movies for us since they own the rights.
 - b. Parliamentarian Pelfrey stated that Athletics is working on doing something related to hosting a movie at the football field. We could talk to them and see who they are going through and how.
 - v. Josh Probst brought up that Mic Nights are another idea.
 - a. The Board mentioned that we discussed that along with Karaoke. The only concern is that sharing of mics. It was discussed that we could have two (2) mics and switch them and clean them between or we could get mic covers.
 - vi. The idea of hiking/camping or having a cookout was offered.

- a. It was mentioned that we could go to Cedar Creek and do something so long as we follow social distancing guidelines.
- vii. Hosting a dodgeball or volleyball game since sports are postponed was also mentioned.
 - a. Public Relations Officer Cochran replied that sports related events may be hard to do with what is going on with sports currently.
 - b. Katelyn Miller asked if sports were canceled or postponed.
 - i. Parliamentarian Pelfrey stated that Fall sports were postponed and that sports are still practicing but social distancing is practiced as much as possible.
 - c. Public Relations Officer Cochran went back to the game idea. He stated that safety will have to be our big thing. Sharing balls and such may be an issue.
 - d. President Tarman mentioned that it will be something that we will have to look into and see what the logistics are.
 - e. Treasurer Hansen stated that we should have a waiver to sign if we do something like that.

XIII. Advisor and Administrative Liaison Updates/Comments

- i. Advisor Morris: Not present.
- ii. Advisor Carr: Not present.
- iii. Advisor Keene: Not present.
- iv. Advisor Henline: Not present.
- v. Liaison Duellley: Not present.
- vi. Liaison Rexroad stated that organizations can meet. There are restrictions. She mentioned that she is meeting with the organization Presidents to hand out the rules so that they can pass them along to their members and groups.
 - i. Senator Spinks asked if community service projects are still going to be a requirement.
 - i. President Tarman stated that there is a project on campus being mentioned to the Presidents at our meeting.
 - ii. Liaison Hannah asked that everyone be safe and follow the rules and you can complete community service like normal.

XIV. Adjournment at 12:57pm

- i. Senator Allison motioned to adjourn.
- ii. Senator Spinks seconded.
- iii. Motion passed.